
          Livonia Public Schools 
Facilities and Operations 

 
 
Date:  April 20, 2020   
 
To: Phil Francis, Director of Operations 
    
From:   Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations 
 
Re:   Recommendation to Award the Bleacher Replacement at Franklin and 

Stevenson High Schools 
 
 
I am recommending and seeking approval to award the Bleacher Replacement in the 
Competition Gyms at Franklin and Stevenson High Schools to Interkal, LLC at a total 
cost of $340,984.00. 
 
This project will be purchased through the T.I.P.S. bidding consortium and financed 
through the Sinking Fund. 
 
The vendor information is as follows: 
 
Interkal, LLC  Kalamazoo, Michigan  $340,984.00 
 
 
Rationale:  The current seating at both Franklin and Stevenson High Schools are 
original equipment from when the buildings were built and need to be updated. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
 
 
cc: K. Oaks 
 S. Scott 
 
 
 
 


